
South Cirby Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes 
Member of Roseville Coalition of Neighborhood Associations 

March 12, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. 
Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Present: Reid Allen, Colleen Cole, Nick Castle, LaRon Golden and Wendi Fuerstenberger 

Meeting called to order by Secretary Colleen Cole at 7:00 p.m. Colleen welcomed and introduced 
everyone. 

Meeting Minutes: Hearing no objections, the secretary ordered the February 12, 2019 minutes approved 
as submitted and placed on file. 

Treasurer’s Report: The report states no activity from February 1, 2019 to February 28, 2019. The 
ending balance remains $2,104.75. Hearing no objections, the secretary ordered the treasurer’s report 
placed on file as submitted. 

Reports/Old Business 

Roseville Police Officer Neighborhood Report: No officer able to attend. 

Roseville Firefighters: No firefighters able to attend. 

General Meeting Topics/Speakers for Future Meetings (April and June): Kelly Warman, UC Master 
Gardeners of Placer County speaker for our April 9 meeting has not called Colleen yet. However, Ann 
Beinhorn confirmed the event with Colleen a long time ago. Colleen will follow up with Ann. Colleen 
solicited Green Acres Nursery & Supply in Roseville for a raffle prize donation to be used at one of our 
three largest gatherings of neighbors (April meeting, June meeting or August National Night Out). We are 
waiting to hear if the donation has been approved.  
 
Mayor John Allard II has confirmed his willingness to be our June 11 election meeting guest speaker 
providing a City of Roseville update. 
 
Budget/Goals: 
 

NNO Jamba Juice on Sierra College – Katy Pellicano discounted the 10-oz. kid size smoothies 
in four flavors to $1 each. We would pick them up. Depending on the temperature on August 6, 
we could do two or more pickups. The first batch could be made firmer and see how it goes. 
Jamba Juice is not staffed to be able to participate in a vendor table and pass smoothies out. 
Colleen suggested that when our NNO committee has a food/drink budget determined for 100 
neighbors, we can vote on whether or not to purchase 100 Jamba Juice smoothies. Nick 
suggested if we decide to have Jamba Juice smoothies, we should advertise in our August 
newsletter that the first 100 people will receive a Jamba Juice smoothie. 
 
Garage Sale Mapping Options – Colleen reached out to Stephen Costello for mapping options 
and provided him with the Cirby Ranch NA garage sale map as an example of what we might like. 
Stephen will reach out to people in his industry for better mapping options. Nick saw a GIS map 
on the Placer County website that gave all street names (including cul-de-sacs) without the clutter 
of small home businesses. Colleen will check this out to see if there is an option to use an Excel 
spreadsheet to get the address markers on the map easily. We currently have board members 
and three neighbors keeping their eyes out for better mapping options. 
 

New Business 
 
Median on South Cirby Way: Colleen shared photos taken today of the median. The City dumped 
recycled mulch recently, but rainwater remains in the median so the mulch has not been spread yet. 



Weeds, garbage, bare dirt and some oak trees are in the median. When Mayor Carol Garcia came to our 
April 2015 meeting, the South Cirby Way median between Champion Oaks Drive and Old Auburn Road 
was discussed as a neighborhood concern. This location is a major entrance to the City of Roseville and it 
doesn’t represent Roseville very well. It looks uncared for unlike other medians in Roseville. Mayor Garcia 
felt it would fall under a City project of improving median strips. We noticed that East Roseville Parkway’s 
median was improved (along with others throughout the City), but nothing was improved on South Cirby 
Way. Colleen believes there is no water to the median since only oak trees thrive there. Does someone 
come and check the health of the oak trees? Is there anything that could grow in the completely bare 
section between Hidden Hills Drive and Champion Oaks Drive? We all agreed this is a good topic to bring 
up with Mayor John Allard II at our June meeting. 
 
April Newsletter: Everyone in attendance helped with final edits and some suggestions to include in bare 
spots for this newsletter. Great group effort. 
 
Website: SCNA’s website has been updated with our election information on the home page and also an 
e-blast scheduled to be sent out according to the required election timeline. Colleen is concerned that our 
WordPress site is not being monitored because there are many suspicious subscriber email addresses 
and she has been deleting them. She will reach out to RCONA to see if we should be using another 
website now or if RCONA is going to resume monitoring the WordPress site since Loren Cook is no 
longer responsible for this.   
 
Dates to Remember: 
  
RCONA Representative for March 21, 2019 Meeting: Marilyn plans to attend. 

Community Coffee with City Council: March 28, 2019 with Scott Alvord, 5:30 p.m. to 7:00 p.m., La 
Provence, 110 Diamond Creek Place 

SCNA Meeting: April 9, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

4th Annual Garden Faire: April 13, 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., Maidu Community Center - free event 
hosted by UCCE Placer County Master Gardeners with speakers, workshops and children’s activities 
 
Future RCONA Meeting: April 18, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Martha Riley Library 

Drug Take Back Day: April 27, 2019, location to be determined 

Future Community Coffee with City Council: April 15, 2019 with Scott Alvord, 5:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m., 
Fig Tree Coffee, 222 Vernon Street 

Roseville Better Gardens Club Annual Plant Sale: May 7, 9:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., Maidu Community 
Center 

Future SCNA Meeting: May 14, 2019, 7:00 p.m., Crestmont Multi-Purpose Building 

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Colleen Cole, Secretary 


